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February 20, 1987 

The Board of Managers of the East Hampton Free Library met on Friday, 
February 20th, 1987 at 3:00 p.m. in the Board Room. Absent were 
Mesdames Amaden, Halsey, Kerr and Tercy. 

The minutes of the last meeting were read and a motion to accept them 
was made by Mrs. Laspia, seconded by Mrs. Vetault and duly passed. 

The Treasurer's report was accepted and placed on file. 

The reports from the Director, the Children's Room and the Long Island 
Room were all read and placed on file. 

Executive - Mrs. Abel: #1,020.46 has been received from the sale of 
the Brock stock which will go into Grounds. 

A motion was made by Mrs. Laspia, seconded by Mrs. Cannon and duly 
passed to give Beth Gray permission to purchase a heavy duty cassette 
player for the Children's Room. 

A motion to hire two desk persons at $11,000 each was made by Mrs. 
Edwards, seconded by Mrs. Osborne and duly passed. 

A motion was made by Mrs. Laspia, seconded by Mrs. Cannon and duly 
passed to allow two desk persons to attend the SCLS workshop on 
April 3, "Coping with Difficult Patrons". 

Appeal - Miss Morgan: 22 donors have given $1260 so far, in 1987. 

House - Mrs. Osborne: Bates Electricians will install ballasts in 
the lights in the Stacks to eliminate the noise. 

A motion to install new carpeting by Walt's Linoleum in the Hedges 
Room, the Rattray Wing and the staff room at a cost of $8400 for 
350 yards was made by Mrs. Brett, seconded by Miss Morgan and duly 
passed. 

The sign in front of library will be taken down and the word "Free" 
will be removed. 

The next executive meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 18th, 
at 9:30 a.m. 

The next regular meeting will be held on Friday, March 20th, at 3:00 
p.m. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Brett, seconded by Mrs. Coxe 
and duly passed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted. 
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Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary • 
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March 20, 1987 

The Board of Managers of the East Hampton Library met on Friday, 
March 20th, 1987 at 3:00 p.m. in the Board Room. Absent were 
Mesdames Brett, Edwards, Halsey, and Kerr. 

The minutes of the last meeting were read and a motion to accept them 
was made by Mrs. Vetault, seconded by Mrs. Coxe and duly passed. 

The Treasurer's report was accepted and placed on file. 

The reports from the Director, the Children's Room and the Long 
Island Room were all read and placed on file. 

Finance - Mrs. Ham: A motion to authorize the Treasurer to sell the 
100 shares of IBM stock given to the library by Mr. & Mrs. Edwards, 
when so advised by the Finance Committee of the Advisory Board, 
was made by Mrs. Coxe, seconded by Mrs. Osborne and duly passed. 

Executive - Mrs. Abel: A motion authorizing the payment of $20.00 
to Larry Fox for pricing botanical books for the Book Sale was 
made by Mrs. Cannon, seconded by Miss Morgan and duly passed. 

A motion was made by Mrs. Osborne, seconded by Mrs. Amaden and duly 
passed to change Article IV, Section 1, to include a 2nd Vice Presi­
dent. The vote will take place at the April meeting. 

A motion was made by Mrs. Vetault, seconded by Mrs. Chapman and 
duly passed to hire Mrs. Dunlop as a cleaning lady to dust four 
hours a week at $8.00 per hour. 

A motion to start the new library hours on April 6th, was made by 
Mrs. Laspia, seconded by Mrs. Cannon and duly passed. 

Book Sale - Mrs. Amaden: The dates of the next book sales will be: 
May 22nd and 23rd, August 7th and 8th, and November 27th and 28th. 

Long Island Room - Mrs. Chapman: A motion to allow the Lahiana 
Restoration Foundation of Hawaii to copy some of our materials on 
whaling and boats from our Long Island Collection, was made by Mrs. 
Laspia, seconded by Mrs. Osborne and duly passed. 

Dorothy Quick Room - Mrs. Tercy: Mrs. Tercy gave a report on the 
summer programs which are being planned for children. 

The next regular meeting will be held on Friday, April 17th at 3:00 p.m. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Miss Morgan, seconded by Mrs. 
Amaden and duly passed. 

I 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m. 
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Respectfully subm t̂-We)d, 

B a W W s c ^ e e S r ^ r t V a r y 
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The Board of Managers of the East Hampton Library met on Friday, 
May 15th, at 3:00 p.m. in the Board Room. Absent were Mesdames 
Brett and Osborne. 

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as ammended. 

The April 17 meeting was cancelled due to lack of a quorum because 
of Good Friday observance. 

The Treasurer's report was accepted and placed on file. 

The reports from the Director, the Children's Room and the Long 
Island Room were all read and placed on file. 

There was a unanimous vote to amend Article IV, Section 1 in the 
By-Laws to read "The officers of the Library shall be a President, 
a First Vice-President, a Second Vice-President, a Corresponding 
Secretary, a Recording Secretary, a Treasurer and an Assistant 
Treasurer." 

Finance - Mrs. Ham: A motion was made by Mrs. Edwards, seconded by 
Mrs. Chapman and duly passed to authorize the Treasurer, at the 
suggestion of Mr. Coxe, to purchase the following treasury notes: 
$75,000.00 at 6%% due February 1990 of which $25,000.00 is for the 
Unrestricted Fund and $50,000.00 is for the Restricted Fund. The 
money will come from the treasury notes maturing May 15, 1987. 

The next book sale will be on May 22nd and 23rd from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

House - Mrs. Osborne: A motion was made by Mrs. Vetault, seconded 
by Mrs. Chapman and duly passed to replace a section of the gutter 
over the staff entrance which is leaking. New carpeting has been 
installed in the Rattray Wing, the Hedges Room and the Staff Room. 

Nominating Committee - Mrs. Vetault: Mrs. Vetault presented the 
slate for 1987: 

Board of Managers - 4 year term 

Mrs. Philip Brett, Jr. 
Mrs. Alexander P. Cannon 
Mrs. Robert J. Chapman 
Miss Melissa Morgan 

Advisory Board - 3 year term 

Mr. Lee Bendheim 
Mr. Eckley B. Coxe, IV 
Mr. John Meeker 
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May 15, 1987 (cont.) 

Officers - 1 year term 

President - Mrs. William G. Abel 
1st Vice President - Mrs. Philip M. Brett, Jr. 
2nd Vice President - Mrs. Eckley B. Coxe, IV 

Corresponding Secretary - Mrs. James P. Amaden 
Recording Secretary - Mrs. Paul R. Scheerer, Jr. 

Treasurer - Mrs. S. Lewis Ham 
Assistant Treasurer - Mrs. Michael Laspia 

The Board of Managers voted to have the recording secretary cast 
one vote for each slate. 

A motion was made by Miss Morgan, seconded by Mrs. Tercy and duly 
passed, to hold the regular meetings in June, July and August at 10 a.m. 

The executive meetings will be held on Mondays, at 9:30 a.m. during 
those same months. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Coxe, seconded by Mrs. Amaden 
and duly passed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m. 

R^pettfully ,submi£t< , 

Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary 


